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Research from Anti-Bullying charity Ditch the Label 

found that over half of young people had been un-

pleasant to or bullied another young person at least 

once. Most guidance for parents and carers covers 

what to do to support a child who is the victim of 

bullying; in this issue of the newsletter we will look 

at how you can support a child who has been bully-

ing others online. 

What does online bullying look like?  

Online bullying is bullying that happens via digital 

technology. As with other forms of bullying, there is 

an intention to hurt someone, it is repeated behav-

iour and there is usually an imbalance of power. It 

can consist of repeated nasty comments, threats and 

intimidation, harassment, defamation, isolation or 

exclusion, hacking into social media accounts, or 

publically posting personal information about anoth-

er person.  

Where bullying happens online, there are some addi-

tional issues. Firstly, online bullying can happen 24/7, 
so giving young people a break from their devices, 

especially overnight can help both victims and those 

bullying to break the cycle. Secondly, the online 

space can make bullying easier because sharing or 

posting something unpleasant can happen extremely 

quickly with just one tap or click, and you are buff-

ered from the emotional response of the victim; in 

addition, the internet can mask the identity of the 

perpetrator of the behaviour. Lastly, the reach of the 

internet can mean that as well as comments being 

shared quickly, they can be shared far more widely 

than was possible in the past. 
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